

RE: COVID-19 notifications in APEEE services

Dear parents,

Due to the increase in COVID-19 cases, the School decided not to send any vigilance letters to parents for confirmed COVID-19 cases at school (communication of 4 Directors on 27/1/2022).

While the APEEE has also faced great difficulties in managing the massive influx of reported cases especially on our school buses, we would like to confirm that the **notification system will be maintained**. The APEEE will continue to provide parents with the necessary information relating to confirmed COVID-19 cases (on school buses and extracurricular activities), in order to alert you in case of an increased risk or allow you to take an informed decision regarding the use of our services.

More specifically, notifications will be sent in the event of COVID-19 positive cases within a given timeframe (tracing period), as follows:

- **Transport**: two or more cases on the same bus line within a span of 7 days.
- Extracurricular activities: one or more cases in the same extracurricular activity within a span of 5 days.

We remind you that APEEE has implemented an <u>online COVID-19 positive cases notification system</u>, by means of which parents can report a positive case to the APEEE quickly and easily. You need to login onto <u>MyAPEEE</u> and <u>fill out the specific online form diligently by providing data that is accurate</u> (particular attention should be paid to the specific buses that your child <u>actually</u> took during the tracing period). Please note that, due to the heavy workload involved we do not have the possibility to cross-check again with parents the information provided.

We remain at your disposal for any clarifications or further information you many need(<u>covid-19@apeeeb3.be</u>).

Kind regards,

Your APEEE